
Mira Mesa Town Council 
December 6, 2010 
Meeting Minutes 

 
6:30pm to 7:15pm Christmas/Holiday Season Social with refreshments 
provided by the Mira Mesa Town Council.  This was a time for 
community activists to get to socialize and share information with each 
other. 
 
Meeting call to order: President Ted Brengel 
 
Pledge of Allegiance led by President Ted Brengel 
 
Board Members in attendance: President Ted Brengel, First Vice 
President Pam O’Donohoe, Second Vice President Maria Pankau, 
Treasurer Jeff Stevens, Secretary Jerry Ollinger, Newsletter Editor Bari 
Vaz, Parliamentarian Jon Labaw, and Members at Large: Mike Davis, 
John Daley, Sandy Smith 
 
Minutes Approved – Unanimously 
 
Community Group Report:  Tom Derr Chairperson of the Maintenance 
Advisory District Committee requested approval of their operating 
budget.  MOTION for approval was made by Brad Buffett, SECONDED 
by Jim Hearn and APPROVED by a unanimous vote. 
 
Police Department report by Officer Susan Steffen 
 
City Councilman Carl DeMaio report by staff person John Ly 
 
County Supervisor Pam Slater-Price report by staff person Nadia 
Moshirian 
 
County Supervisor Ron Roberts report by staff person Lauren Prescott 
 
State Assemblyman Nathan Fletcher report by staff person Sterling 
McHale 
 
Congressman Duncan Hunter report by staff person Ellen Malin 
 
Vote for 2010 Volunteer of the year. Nominees are: 

 Tom Derr 
 Kathy Madsen 



 John Sunde 
 Lily Supnet  

From these terrific candidates, John Sunde was elected 2010 Volunteer 
of the year. 
 
City Council Redistricting Report was given by Bari Vaz. A website is 
now available: www.sandiego.gov/redistricting 
 
Mira Mesa Chamber of Commerce President Marv Miles invited 
everyone to join the Chamber. The Shop Mira Mesa Discount Card was 
handed out to meeting attendees. 
 
Mira Mesa/Rancho Penasquitos Relay for Life (relay to raise money to 
fight cancer) presentation was given. Donations and volunteers are 
needed. Please contact Gail Hernandez 858-382-4245 or 
giggles030553@yahoo.com 
 
Brahna Derr gave a talk regarding Search of Talent.  A location for 100 
people is needed. 
 
Meeting adjourned and the Christmas/Holiday Season Social 
continued. 


